
White Rose 2024 Message 

First of all I would like to thank all of those Juniors that turned up at Harpenden yesterday, it was 

great to see as many of you there and I hope that you will all continue to support the County both in 

the White Rose and Eastern Counties League moving on to Middleton Cup in the future. 

As someone commented to me before you went out on the green, ‘I was going to have a headache 

with so many to choose from’. 

The atmosphere, team spirit and banter across the 2 rinks was great to see and indeed I have been 

given a headache with selection, you all performed well and sadly some will be disappointed but you 

should all be proud of how you did. 

For those who have missed out this time, please don’t feel that you are not good enough, many of 

you have many years ahead of you in the Juniors and if you continue to give me the commitment in 

the years to come the future of Hertfordshire juniors is in good hands. 

 

Nick Muir 

White Rose Team Manager 


